KEN-CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

July 12, 2017
The regular meeting of The Ken-Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held  at the Ken-Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

	Ken Whiteacre
	- Present
	
	Sue Bryant
	- Present

	Bob Campbell
	- Present
	
	Kathy Dann
	- Present

	Rick White
	- Absent
	
	Phillip Mills - Agent
	- Present

	
	
	
	
	


Call to Order – Ken Whiteacre called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present
Minutes - The minutes of the meeting held June 14, 2017 were approved as presented.
Open Forum  
· Anna Martinez-Barnish asked what could be done to police the parking more efficiently.   Many residents are abusing the guest parking areas.  She was appointed to head a committee to create new parking rules for the Board to consider.
· Anna also noted a tall weed – Lamb’s Ear – in front of 11833 and several weeds outside the west fence of the project. 

Committee Reports  

Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee  

·  The two standards - Skylight Replacement Standard and  Patio Fence Replacement Standard – were sent to Phil for posting on the web site.
· #11881 requested approval for window replacement.  He was asked to provide further information, including a brochure describing the windows.
· Ken asked the antenna that #11603 had installed on the roof had been removed and inspected.  Phil will check on Monday.
· Ken noted that the basketball hoop needs re-leveling.  
· Phil will ask another contractor to bid replacing the sprinkler control boards as Keen has too much work on their hands.
Landscape Committee   

· The Do Not Prune decals were not located.  Kathy will try other sources.  Schultz has begun the initial pruning.  
· Phil will get a bid from Schultz to top-dress the bark along the east and west ends of Shafer.  Kathy will walk the areas to see if new plantings are called for.
Communications Committee 
· Bob presented a draft of the newsletter.  Phil will provide as good a list of e-mail addresses as is on file.
Financial Reports - Phil Mills reviewed the reports for June 2017.
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $22,307.   Reserves - $445,410.
· Disbursements during the month (not including the regular transfer to reserve) were $54,796
· Delinquencies were down to  $28,885.  
· Pre-paid maintenance fees were $20,908.
· Total expenses (6 months) were $28,296 over budget, mostly tree damage repair.
Property Manager’s Report - Phil Mills’ report included:
· Ucon Services fastened some of the loose bridge planks and will be walking the rest.
· Missing caulk on the side of a window at #11891 caused some damage to the inside of the drywall.  Ucon is making repairs.
· #11887 requested a dead Juniper bush in front of their unit be removed. (The Board authorized the homeowner to remove the bush at her expense).
· JTB Gutters has finished with the current phase. A few touch-ups are in progress.  Community Painting Specialists is scheduled to touch up the affected areas.
· Ten more tennis court keys were made.
Unfinished Business
· The Board discussed how to enforce parking restrictions in the Visitor Parking areas against homeowners abusing the system. Anna will review other parking regulations to come up with suggested changes for Board review.
· Ken will make a count of the Fire Lane signs to be replaced.
· Phil will send Budget Worksheets to Board members to begin the budgeting process.
New Business  

· None was brought up for consideration.
Executive Session   None was held.
Adjourn - There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 PM.  The next meeting will be Wednesday,  August 9, 2017 at 6:30 pm at the Ken Caryl Ranch House. 
Respectfully submitted, by Phillip Mills, Acting Secretary

